
Secretary Antony Blinken 

United States Department of State 

2200 C Street NW, Washington DC 20037, USA 

Copy to:

Ambassade van de Verenigde Staten van Amerika 

H.E. Shefali Razdan Duggal

John Adams Park 1

2244BZ Wassenaar

E-mail: ircthehague@state.gov
(Plaats, datum)

Dear Secretary Blinken, 

The US government’s use of indefinite detention without charge at the military base in Guantánamo Bay as a response to 9/11 has been unlawful from the outset. I urge you to immediately prioritize and expedite the closure of the detention facility at the base. Many of the men have already been cleared for release and should be expeditiously transferred to countries that respect their human rights. 

One man who is currently detained, Toffiq al-Bihani, has been held since early 2003 without ever being charged with any offense. He was subjected to torture and other ill treatment. He has been cleared for release since 2010, yet he remains imprisoned for unknown reasons. This detention regime must be brought to an end.  

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter.

Yours sincerely,

(Naam, adres)


